
 
 

ACTION REQUEST 
 
 

Date: August 8, 2022 
 
 
FROM: Public Service Commission    Due:       September 7, 2022 
 
SUBJECT:      Annual 47 CFR § 54.314 Certification,   Docket No. 22-999-13    
 
8/8/2022 
22-999-13 
ELIGIBLE TELECOMMUNICATIONS CARRIERS’ CERTIFICATION INFORMATION 
Annual 47 CFR § 54.314 Certification of Eligible Telecommunications Carriers to the Federal 
Communications Commission and the Universal Service Administrative Company 
 
This is a request for the Division of Public Utilities (DPU) to review the following companies’ 
certification information, perform analysis, and provide recommendations regarding 47 CFR § 
54.314 Certification.  
 
ILEC Companies: 
Albion Telephone Company, Inc. 
All West Communications, Inc. 
Bear Lake Communications, Inc. 
Beehive Telephone Company, Inc. 
Carbon/Emery Telcom, Inc. 
Central Utah Telephone, Inc. d/b/a CentraCom 
Citizens Telecommunications Company of Utah d/b/a Frontier Communications of Utah 
Direct Communications Cedar Valley, LLC 
Emery Telephone d/b/a Emery Telcom 
Gunnison Telephone Company 
Hanksville Telcom, Inc. 
Manti Telephone Company 
Navajo Communications Company, Inc. d/b/a Frontier Navajo Communications Company 
Skyline Telecom d/b/a CentraCom 
South Central Utah Telephone Association, Inc. 
UBTA-UBET Communications, Inc. d/b/a Strata Networks 
Union Telephone Company, Inc. 
Qwest Corporation d/b/a CenturyLink QC 
 
CETC Companies: 
American Broadband & Telecommunications Company 
Commnet Four Corners, LLC 
Viasat Carrier Services, Inc. 



 
 

 
Note: on August 8, 2022, the following three companies were listed on USAC’s certification 
website as needing state certification but no information was available. If information for either 
of these companies becomes available, the PSC will issue a supplemental action request 
providing notification that the information is available. 
 
Sprint Spectrum L.P. 
Western Wireless 
E Fiber Moab, LLC 
 
Please be aware that some of the files in the zip folders of Albion Telephone Company, Inc. and 
American Broadband & Telecommunications Company are corrupted. Also, some of the files in 
the zip folders of Carbon/Emery Telcom, Inc. and Emery Telephone d/b/a Emery Telcom are for 
Hanksville Telcom, Inc. The PSC contacted the Federal Communications Commission in regards 
of those errors and requested corrected files to be re-uploaded to their website. 


